STATE OF ILLINOIS
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST. e SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 (217) 782-3516 FAX: (217) 785-4111

June 20, 2016

'~ CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Carol Schneider

President and CEO

Mercy Hospital and Medical Center
2525 South Michigan Avenue
Chicago, Illinois 60616-1477

Re:  771AC 1130.580 - Relinquishment of Exemption
Exemption #E-023-013 — Neonatal Intensive Care Establishment of Service

Dear Ms. Schneider:

We are in receipt of your letter dated June 15, 2016 notifying the State Board that Exemptions E-
023-13 is being relinquished. Our records will show that the fifteen (15) neonatal intensive care
beds will be removed from the Inventory of Health Care Facilities and Services and Bed Need
Determination effective June 20, 2016 the date we received your letter. Thank you for your
compliance with the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.

Sincerely,

"W‘B (17—

Kathy Olson, Board Chair
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board




